
 

NOTTINGHAM PRIDE 2008 
AT THE ARBORETUM 

The original “only gay in the village”. The bearded transvestite who cy-
cled from Basford. The book that must be suppressed. The Councillor 
who was “often gay, but at no time queer”. What causes red blotches on 
your face? Singing Christmas Carols to Mary Whitehouse. The club that 
was “the last straw to a dying city”. Robina Hood and her Gayfolk. Cot-
taging versus football ….. and the sponsored crucifixion. 
 
What connects these things? You can find out about them all on Notting-
hamshire’s Rainbow Heritage’s new website.  See page 3 for more info. Switchboard is registered charity 

no. 1114273 

 

 

Nottinghamshire’s  
Queer Bulletin 

 
August/September 2008 
Number 43 
 
In this edition: 
 
Things beginning with F 
 
Flags 
Fun 
Fashanu 
Fancy a stuffing? 
Food 
Focus groups 
Foresters 
Full English breakfast 
Funds 
Films 
 

… and it’s all 
 

Free 
 

(As if anyone would pay) 
 

If you have any information, news, 
gossip or libel, please send it to 
 
QB 
Lesbian and Gay Switchboard 
7 Mansfield Road 
Nottingham NG1 3FB 
 

or e-mail 
 

notts@lgswitchboard.fsnet.co.uk   
 
The deadline for the next edition 
will be mid July 2008.  As this will 
be the Pride edition, it will appear 
a little later than usual. 
 

Switchboard is registered  
charity number 1114273 

 A SPONSORED CRUCIFIXION 

Switchboard would like to thank 
the following organisations for 
their donations to its Pride Stall: 
 
Broadway Cinema; The Play-
house; Starbucks; The Savoy Cin-
ema; The Lakeside Arts Centre; 
Le Mistral Restaurant, John Lewis 
and Nottingham City Transport. 

With its psychedelic 1960s lav-
ender on pink type face it’s 
hard to make out what this big 
poster says. It’s on the side of 
the Methodist mission on 
George Street. It says “God 
Loves Pink” and gives the date 
of Nottingham Pride. 

 UP YOURS,  ARCHBISHOP AKINOLA 

 

The weather  
forecast  said 

The Pride 
Committee 

gave us 

FREE 

Nottingham Pride, in the words of the immortal 
Wallace and Gromit, continues to be a “grand 
day out”.  This year’s extravaganza had more 
people, more stalls, more sun and more fun. 
 

The Pride Committee deserves congratula-
tions on pulling the whole complex structure 
together. 



The New Foresters has been voted Nottingham’s 
best pub two years running and the pub’s manager, 
the wonderful Debbie Law, was one of the first peo-
ple interviewed for Nottinghamshire’s Rainbow Heri-
tage. 
 
She spoke about contacting Lesbian and Gay 
Switchboard when she came out as a teenager and 
being taken along to the Foresters Arms, as it then 
was.   Soon after, she had this notion that one day 
she would run the pub  ….. and, quite a few years 
later and after a successful career in the army the 
dream came true. 
 
She described receiving homophobic abuse from a 
young black lad and rather than respond in like 
measure, she spoke to him calmly, explained about 
her sexuality and was rewarded with an apology be-
cause “you spoke to me properly, while everybody 
else just shouts at me”. 

QB has received reports that free condoms were no 
longer available at @D2. The management assure 
us that this is not the case. 
 
Jens Zimmerman, the Lady Bountiful of the rubber 
world and manager of HGN, reminds us that free 
condoms should be available at @D2, Niche, The 
New Foresters, Reflections Sauna and NG1.  All are 
provided to those venues by Healthy Gay Notting-
ham and packed by their industrious band of stuff-
ers who remain manacled to the condom conveyor 
belt in the dimly-lit basement of the Health Shop. 

NOTES AND QUEERIES 
PARTNERSHIPSCIVIL REGISTRA-

The Mega Midlands 2008 weekend in association 
with www.outeverywhere.com takes place in Notting-
ham over the weekend of September 5th, 6th and 
7th. 
 
The launch event kicks off at 1900 on September 5th 
September, where we'll meet for a Chinese meal (at 
a venue yet to be confirmed) and then onto a pub 
crawl of the gay scene. 
 
On September 6th the events begin at 12 noon with 
a choice of a guided tour of Nottingham, a trip to the 
Galleries of Justice or a visit to Nottingham Castle. 
The 2nd event of the day at 1500 is a choice be-
tween City of Caves or Ice Skating. 
 
At 17.00 there's a chance to grab a bite to eat and 
relax with coffee posse and pre party drinks - venue 
yet to be confirmed. 
 
From 2100 it's the main event, a party, the upper bar 
of Via Fossa on Canal Street has been hired out, 
tickets will cost £5 with a free drink voucher. 
  
Then the event finishes on Sunday 7th September 
with Sunday Lunch, venue again yet to be con-
firmed. 
 
Tickets for the Saturday Night party will be on sale 
from July 14th from both www.outeverywhere.com 
and www.megamidlands.co.uk 
  
All timings are subject to change and for up-to date 
information readers should consult either  
 

www.outeverywhere.com              or  
www.megamidlands.co.uk 

DREAMS INTO REALITY MEGA MIDLANDS 2008 

CONDOMANIA 

FOCUS GROUPS:  

‘GAY MEN AND ADVERTISING’ 
 
As a Master’s student at the University of Nottingham Business 
School, I am currently undertaking a research on the gay sub-
culture and luxury advertising.  
 
The focus groups intend to give you the opportunity to speak 
out about your relationship with brands and assess ads pub-
lished in gay magazines (e.g. Out, Palladium).  
 
Each session will last 1 hour and will take place in a relaxed 
atmosphere with food and beverages provided.  
 
Dates: Tuesday 26th and Wednesday 27 th of August 08                                              
Time: 6’15 to 7’15 PM        
Venue: Nottingham University Business School 
            Wollaton Road, Jubilee Campus, North Building 
            Room A76 (Ground Floor) 
            Nottingham NG8 1BB                                                                                                            
 
To book your seat, please e-mail me at the adress below.  
Cindy: cindy_vallee@hotmail.com. 



North Notts College 
Students' Union 
have been an active 
part of Nottingham-
shire’s community 
for a year now and 
we have now begun 
an Lesbian, Gay, Bi-
sexual and Trans-
gender Group for all 
our students. 
 
We are here to offer advice and guidance, and to 
provide a safe space for LGBT Students to meet. 
We are also an active group and we organise dem-
onstrations, rallies and petitions to get what's right 
for not just for our students but for everyone in our 
community. 
 
We meet every other Tuesday 3.30pm at North 
Notts College, Worksop. If you would like more info 
please e-mail us:    lgbt@live.co.uk 
 
See the video (it’s brilliant) the Students’ Union has 
posted on You Tube at 
 
http://uk.youtube.com/watch?v=WT7czS7BBMY 

Those who prefer aspirin for hangovers, followed 
by a full English breakfast, please turn away now. 
 
An examination of the free local magazines and 
newsletters which have been gathered by the NRH 
history project shows a preoccupation with certain 
aspects of health that might be just a little bit one-
sided. 
 
The adverts in those newsletters again and again 
referred to treatments such as 
 
• Reiki therapy 
• Health Kinesiology 
• Polarity Therapy 
• Neurolinguistic programming 
• Psychotherapy  
• Reflexology  
• Crystal therapy 
 
An assortment of massages (Holistic, Shiatsu et al) 
were advertised - but we did notice one mature 
gentleman who offered “discreet massage in your 
own home”, though he didn’t say whether it was 
Holistic, Shiatsu et al. 
 
Food was always vegetarian and centred around 
grains, pulses, soya products, organic beer, 
Rearsby bread (WTF?). The cow, the pig, the lamb 
and the chicken were conspicuous by their ab-
sence. 

Your local LGBT history project NRH now has a web-
site. Find it at www.nottsrainbowheritage.org.uk 
 
The website is in its early stages and will include 
much more as it develops, but one theme which will 
always be present is the opportunity for you to com-
ment on what you see. For example, in the Our Heri-
tage section there are pages showing various bars 
and clubs past and present.  On those pages you can 
respond and send in your views and comments about 
a particular venue … and also say where we have got 
things wrong or missed things out. 
 
There’s a section called “People talking” where you 
can hear snippets from interviews with local people. 
 
There’s also the chance to vote on various things. 
The current polls ask you about lesbian and gay icons 
and also which local bars (past and present) are/were 
your favourites.  Cast your vote - but there’s only one 
vote per computer. 

 
Since the last QB the project has: 
 

• Started collecting interviews - contact us (see 
back page) if you are happy to be interviewed 

• Started collecting photographs of people, 
places and things which are part of NRH 

• Obtained 267 newspaper articles on LGBT is-
sues with a Nottinghamshire focus; some of the 
articles go back over 40, 50 or 60 years 

• Had a marquee at Nottingham Pride 
• Developed display panels on Section 28 and its 

consequences 
• Received copies of Diversion, a Nottingham-

based lesbian magazine from the 1980s 
 

In the Autumn we will be providing some training 
which will have LGBT history as its focus. 

 

Most important of all, NRH has a complete set of QB 
apart from edition number 3. Large quantities of gold 
will be paid for anyone who can give/loan us a copy. 

GROUP OF THE DAY NOTTS RAINBOW HERITAGE 

LESBIANS & GAYS KEEP HEALTHY 

 

THE MISSING QB 



How many of your have a rainbow flag at home - 
there purely as an expression of your sexuality? Did 
you know that 2008 is the 30th anniversary of the 
Gay Pride Rainbow flag? Some people assume that 
it originated with the Judy Garland song "Over the 
Rainbow" and the Stonewall Riots which occurred 
on the day she was laid to rest. That is not the case, 
though the event at which it first appeared was a 
commemoration of Stonewall. 
 
The rainbow design is not unique. Representations 
of the rainbow have, or still do, occur in the Peru-
vian flag representing the old Inca empire and the 
Peace Movement flag to name a couple. 
 
The specific association with the LGBT community 
dates from 25 June 1978 and the San Francisco 
Gay Freedom Day parade. In 1977 a leading mem-
ber of the city's LGBT community, Harvey Milk, be-
came the first openly gay elected official in the US. 
A friend of his, a local artist and vexillilographer (the 
official fancy name for a flag designer) Gilbert 
Baker, was asked by Milk to provide a logo for the 
1978 parade.  
 
Baker came up with the flag, inspired by the flag of 
the Rainbow Coalition, a black civil rights move-
ment. Two flags were hand produced, dyed and 
stitched, and prominently displayed throughout the 
event. 
 
Originally Baker's flag had 8 stripes and he as-
signed the following meanings to each of them: 
 
hot pink      = sexuality          red    = life 
orange       = healing             yellow = sunlight 
green         = nature              blue  = art 
indigo         = harmony          violet = spirituality 
 
Before the end of 1978 Harvey Milk was assassi-
nated. Because he had played such a prominent 
role in the Gay Freedom Day parade the rainbow 
flag became a symbol of Milk's dreams and visions 
of a world without homophobia. Baker went in to 
production with his flag, losing the hot pink and in-
digo stripes because the required dyes were not 
available, and many were sold and on display at 
gatherings held in response to Milk's murder. San 
Francisco took the flag as their own emblem and 
variations of it appeared outside many venues. The 
San Francisco Pride Committee used it in 1979 and 
soon it appeared all over west coast America.  
 
In 1979 Milk's vision of a gay rights March on Wash-
ington took place with many San Franciscans carry-
ing the rainbow flag. By the time of the second 
March on Washington in 1987 it had come to repre-
sent the entire US LGBT community. By 1982 the 
flag had finally evolved into its 6-striped form.  

So when did the Gay Freedom rainbow flag arrive 
in the UK? Some people may have visited the US 
and brought one back with them to put in their bed-
room or whatever, but the use of it be a part of the 
LGBT community (as opposed to being possessed 
by an individual) seems to have been in 1986.  
 
A group called the Christian Action on Aids used 
rainbow flags in their campaigning in Spring 1986. 
This also seems to have been when the rainbow 
ribbon first appeared, and both were seen in large 
numbers at the Church of England General Synod 
the following year. 
 
There is a gap of a few years when the flag was 
rarely displayed. It was still around but difficult to 
obtain. Even during the intense campaigning fol-
lowing the introduction of the Local Government 
Act 1988 and its notorious Clause 28, the rainbow 
wasn't to be seen at rallies and protests. Up until 
that time the majority of LGBT groups made use of 
the pink triangle. And then came London Pride 
1993. 
 
Many people say that they first saw the rainbow 
flag at London Pride in June 1993. Two large flags 
adorned the main stage. A few stalls in Brockwell 
Park flew the flag and some individuals marched 
with it in the parade, but few others realised it had 
any significance for the LGBT community. More 
rainbow flags appeared later that year at the Gay 
Lifestyle show at Olympia where many retail outlets 
and mail order companies began promoting rain-
bow merchandise in large numbers. 
 
In early 1994 the rainbow flag was seen at rallies 
outside Parliament during the campaign to equalise 
the age of consent on which MPs were debating. 
This seems to have alerted the LGBT community 
to the visual impact this distinctive flag could have. 
In the months that followed, Pride marches across 
the country made extensive use of the flag at their 
head - the first was probably Brighton Pride in June 
1994. 
 
London Pride '94 was amongst the first to adopt 
the rainbow colours in their logo. In fact, at London 
Pride rainbow flags were seen everywhere, en-
couraged by the committee's frequent mention of 
the rainbow in their publicity. It was helped by hav-
ing the Pride merchandise handled by Don't Panic, 
one of the first commercial enterprises to market 
the rainbow extensively.  
 
By 1995 the flag was so firmly identified with the 
LGBT community that the International Co-
operative Alliance decided to drop their own rain-
bow flag for a new one to avoid any confusion. 

RAINBOW AROUND THE WORLD RAINBOW AROUND THE WORLD 



Gay Nottingham Times 
No. 4 

 



In the last edition of QB there was news of the large 
donations made to Nottingham Pride and Notting-
ham Switchboard through the closure of the Out-
House Project. 
 
If an organisation like Switchboard, which usually 
exists on about £8000/year, suddenly acquires 
£40,000 then people like the City and County 
Councils may wonder why they should bother with 
their (fairly modest) annual grants.  In reality, the 
donation came in the nick of time as Switchboard 
has taken on several projects over the last three or 
four years. These projects were originally funded by 
one-off grants, but about a year ago these grants 
ran out and the whole expense now falls on 
Switchboard.  The projects are: 
 
• A significant publicity drive in the North and 

East of Nottinghamshire: cost £2000/year. 
 
• A phone line with a user-friendly North Notts 

dial code: cost £600/year. 
 
• The production of QB: cost about £2000/year. 
 
Putting money into restricted funds to cover those 3 
projects for the next five years uses £23,000.  
 
The additional money allows Switchboard to con-
sider further activities which would otherwise have 
been impossible, for example, starting a texting ser-
vice. 

 
According to a website, it includes: 
 
• You understand the difference between 43 

brands of imported vodka. 
 

• You only wear polyester when you mean to. 
 

• If your mattress could talk, it would be Joan 
Rivers. 

 

• You're fearless about fighting the elements, 
especially gravity. 

 

• You know that pigs and bears are not neces-
sarily rural wildlife. 

 

• You've shaved something other than your 
face. 

 

• You have no doubts about the accuracy of 
the Kinsey Report. 

 

• After a workout at the gym, you feel like a 
new man. And he's right there in the shower. 

 

• Your love handles are actually used as such. 
 

• You know someone who definitely was in the 
emergency room with Richard Gere and the 
gerbil. 

 

WHERE THE MONEY GOES 

“Making a difference: Working in Partnership” 
was the name of the conference organised by the 
North Notts LGB Development group and held on 
July 8th in Edwinstowe. 
 
Many people from Notts County Council and Notts 
Police joined people from 30 other from organisa-
tions including: Women’s Aid; Face it; The Health 
Shop; Portland College; Gedling CVS; Double Im-
pact ….. 
 
One theme of the day was to look at how the big 
statutory organisations are tackling (or, in some 
cases aren’t tackling) the needs of LGB people and 
the barriers which get in the way of LGB people in-
fluencing the decisions of those organisations. 
 
Speakers included Brent Chamberlain from Stone-
wall (pictured below) and David Graham from the 
Consortium of LGBT Voluntary and Community or-
ganisations. 

Several people voiced the opinion that of the “Big 
Three” types of organisations, the Police are leading 
the way in working with LGBT people, the Councils 
are in the middle and the NHS trails at the back. 
 

Last year, City Council publicity for Summer hap-
penings in Nottingham listed several events and 
gave a few sentences of information about each of 
them. And then there was “Nottingham Pride”  …. 
full stop.   Last year at the City’s LGBT Consultation 
Group people remarked that as there was no expla-
nation about Nottingham Pride, many would think 
that it was to do with the Proud Nottingham slogan 
which the Council keep pushing. 
 
Now it’s 2008. The Council again publicises in detail 
many local events, but it’s still just “Nottingham 
Pride”   … full stop. 

 

MAKING A DIFFERENCE 

WHAT’S BEST ABOUT BEING GAY 

GROUNDHOG DAY 



25 years after it first hit the streets, Gay East Mid-
lands (GEM) magazine is being re-published online 
(www.gayeastmidlands.com). Produced in Notting-
ham, by a team of volunteers from 1983 to 1984, 
GEM was established in response to a number of 
events, including the collapse of Gay News, Britain’s 
only gay and lesbian publication at that time and the 
onset of the AIDS crisis. Whilst the original target au-
dience was gay men and lesbians in the East Mid-
lands, GEM’s circulation quickly spread as far afield 
as London and Edinburgh.  
 

Colin Clews, one of GEM’s founders, said: "Given 
the large number of publications - and even larger 
number of websites available today, it’s difficult to 
imagine just how restricted our information sources 
were 25 years ago. It was a very different world then: 
systematic police harassment of gays was the norm 
and AIDS was just emerging as a frightening and 
mysterious illness with the only source of information 
for most people being homophobic and hysterical 
media stories about “the gay plague”.  
 

GEM sought to redress some of that misinformation 
and ensure that gay men and lesbians didn’t feel iso-
lated  in  the  face of  this  relentless  onslaught. But 
there was also some positive stuff to report too; for 
example, the first signs that some local authorities 
were giving serious consideration to gay and lesbian 
rights as part of their Equal Opportunities policies.  
 

And some things have changed and others remain 
the same. That’s partly why we wanted to put GEM 
online now it’s an indication of the way things were 
and a measure of how much we have (or haven’t) 
progressed." 
 

Issues One and Two have been posted immediately, 
to mark the 25th anniversary of GEM’s first appear-
ance in June 1983. Subsequent issues will be posted 
in following weeks. Issue One includes a report on 
AIDS ("No one really knows what causes it"), an in-
terview with Tom Robinson and the first instalment of 
Cathy White’s cartoon strip “Dykes About Town”.  
 

Subsequent issues include an interview with Peter 
Tatchell after the infamous Bermondsey by-election 
and Andrew Lumsden’s article on the race to find the 
“new Gay News”. 

Nottingham Pride received a donation of over £500 
in memory of  Nottingham's own 'Teddy Bear Doc-
tor'. Russell 'Bear' Sherwood (43) died suddenly at 
his home in the Victoria Centre in January of this 
year.  
 

In the last seven years he became a respected and 
sought-after Wardrobe Master working a variety of 
West End shows and UK tours. Prior to that, he was 
probably best known in Nottingham as 'The Teddy-
Bear Man' through the establishment of the Sher-
wood Bear Clinic in the Poultry where teddy bears 
from all over the country had limbs stitched back, 
stuffing refilled and growls restored. 
 

The donation in his honour was given to Nottingham 
Pride in order to pay for the security, volunteer and 
committee T-shirts, enabling them all to be highly 
visible on the day and freeing up much-needed 
funds for other festival commitments. The shirts had 
the pride logo on the front and “In memory of Russell 
'Bear' Sherwood” on the back. 
 

Pride Chair, Carlton Symonds said: “We have sent 
one of the shirts off to his family and the Pride pro-
gramme had a memorial concerning Russell and his 
life. In this way we hope we have given a fitting re-
membrance to a much loved and missed local man” 

Local gay author Narvel Annable writes about the re-
cent “Christian v Gay” case in Islington. 
 
Lillian Ladele may be interested to know that two 
evangelising Christians came to my door [uninvited] 
to convert me to their way of thinking. Like Ms 
Ladele, they also held ‘deep and sincere orthodox 
Christian views’. It transpired that these views were 
racist, espousing negative judgements against peo-
ple of African descent. When I asked them to explain 
how they justified their claim that black people were 
‘naturally inferior’, they said – “As a punishment, God 
turned Negroes black to remind us all of their sins.” 
 
This appalling statement was uttered in Detroit in 
1964. Although their perverted religious logic was at 
least challenged – alas - back in those dark homo-
phobic days, I was not brave enough to argue com-
parisons between their bigotry and my own homo-
sexuality.  
 
Ms Ladele may claim to hold her ‘deep and sincere 
Christian views’, but, in reality, she is just as much a 
bigot as the two religious racists who (if the law per-
mitted) would relegate Ms Ladele to the status as a 
charwoman. They would never allow her to rise to 
anything as grand as a £31,000-a-year registrar. 
Helen Mendez-Child of Islington Council was quite 
right to point out that the registrar’s stance was bla-
tant discrimination - akin to refusing to marry a black 
person. As Ben Summerskill said – ‘A public servant 
cannot pick and choose who they deliver those ser-
vices to.’ 

PRIDE REMEMBERS TEDDY BEAR GEM LIVES AGAIN 

 

OH GOD!  IT’S THE BIBLE 



 

Lesbian & Gay Switchboard 
 

0115 934 8485 or 01623 621515 
 

Monday-Friday   7-10pm 
 

7 Mansfield Road, Nottingham, NG1 3FB. 
 

notts@lgswitchboard.fsnet.co.uk   
 

www.nottslgs.org.uk 
 

www.nlgshistory.ik.com 
 

***********************************************  

Healthy Gay Nottingham 
 

0115 947 6868 
 

Monday-Friday   daytimes 
 

c/o The Health Shop. Broad Street, 
Nottingham NG1 3AL. 

 

gaiproject@nottinghamcity-pct.nhs.uk 
 

www.healthygaynottingham.org.uk 
 

********************************************** 
Police Homophobic Crime  Helpline 

 

0800 085 8522 
 

**********************************************  

Nottinghamshire’s Rainbow Heritage 
 

c/o NVAC, 7 Mansfield Road, 
Nottingham NG1 3FB. 

 

0115 9349529 
 

nottsrh@hotmail.co.uk 
 

www.nottsrainbowheritage.org.uk 
 

DIARY 

There’s an L of a Disco!   Leicester Aug. 16th 2008 

A women’s disco is taking place on Saturday 16th 
August 2008 8 pm - Midnight at Leicester LGB Cen-
tre, 15 Wellington Street, Leicester LE1 6HH. 
(Strictly women only, over 18s) Bar and DJ.  

Tickets only £5 in advance (£7 on the door) - all pro-
ceeds to Leicester LGB Centre & Leicester 
Women's Group. 
Go to An L of a Disco for more details and to order 
tickets, or email llgbwomensgroup@googlemail.com 

Derby Goes Pink is Derby's largest LGBT event. It 
will be held on the 26th, 27th and 28th of September 
2008 in Derby, with street performances, live music 
and drag acts on stage, dramatic performances and 
more.  
 
26th  - Night Event - at the Duke of York.  
27th - All Day - NCP Carpark Burton Road (next to 
The Duke of York).  
28th - ARC Rounders - Markeaton Rec. 
 
For details go to www.derbygoespink.com 

SUNDAYS 
August 3rd: “She’s a Boy I knew” At 23, Steven 
comes out about his female gender identity to his 
wife and family and lives as Gwen, documenting her 
transition and its effects on everyone around her. 
 
August 10th: “Before I Forget” A writer with HIV 
contemplates his life and past loves. 
 
August 17th “Spider Lilies” A romance from Tai-
wan, setting themes of family obligation in a world of 
internet chat rooms and tattoo parlours. 
 
August 24th “Finn’s Girl” Drama offering an excel-
lent portrayal of pre-teen angst and a convincing 
lesbian lead. 
 
August 31st “Smiley Face” After erroneously eating 
a batch of pot-filled cupcakes, Jane ventures into 
the world on a riotous drug fuelled odyssey. 
 
WEDNESDAYS 
August 13th “Otto” A story of a gay zombie facing 
an existential crisis. (No, we didn’t make it up) 
 
August 20th “Derek” Isaac Julien's homage to the 
late Derek Jarman. 
 
August 27th “Breakfast with Scott” Exploring how 
to raise children who want to be different. 

DERBY  PRIDE 

BROADWAY’S LGBT FILM FESTIVAL GO  TO  L 

 

SOME LOCAL LISTINGS 
 

Breakout               Social group for gay & bisexual men.  
                              Tuesdays 7.30 pm (at the Health Shop)          
                              Contact Switchboard or HGN or go to 
                              www.breakoutnottm.org.uk   
 

Older Gay             Support and social group for men aged 50+.            
Men’s Group         Meets 3rd Sunday of month,  
                              4 pm at the Health Shop. Contact HGN. 
 

Outburst!               Group for LGBT young people up to the age of 25. 
                              Meets every Monday at Base 51. Phone or text       
                              07940 761160 (Davina) for details or e-mail 
                               outburst@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
 

 Lookout                 The quarterly free lesbian newsletter. For details e-mail 
                               lookoutmag@hotmail.com 
 

Details of the following local groups can be obtained from Switchboard: 
 

Nottinghamshire Hyking Dykes; Notts Lesbian Book Club; Trans-Action 
(TV/TS); Women’s Badminton; Badminton Social; Lesbian and Gay Chris-
tian Movement; East Mercia MSC; the Chameleon Group; University of 
Nottingham & Trent University LGBT Societies; Peak Ruffties; Nottm 
Women’s Film Group; Bi Delight; Grizzly; LIRAIN; Notts Police OUTNet-
work; Flying Colours;  Nottm Bi Women’s Group; LiNk-Notts; LAFS;  Eat 
Out Nottingham; North Notts Gay Women’s Walking Group; Ball Bois foot-
ball team; Sparta Women’s Football; Youth Groups in Worksop & Mans-
field; Tagadere: Weekenders; Lesbian Writer’s Network; Gay Outdoor Club. 

Switchboard has an accommodation file: if you are seeking flat/house 
share or have accommodation to offer, contact us; the service is free. 


